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WATER QUALITY STANDARDS AND ) R08-9
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above-entitled cause before Marie Tipsord, Hearing
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and State of Illinois, at the Thompson Center, Room

9-040, Chicago, Illinois, commencing at the hour of

9:00 a.m. on the 16th day of August, A.D., 2011.
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Page 6

1 (Witness sworn.)

2 MS. TIPSORD: And do we have a copy of

3 his testimony? If there’s no objection, we will

4 admit the pre-filed testimony of Paul Botts -- am I

5 pronouncing that correctly, by the way?

6 MR. BOTTS: You are.

7 MS. TIPSORD: We will admit the

8 pre-filed testimony of Mr. Botts as Exhibit 473.

9 Seeing no objection, it is admitted as Exhibit 473.

10 Are there any questions for

11 Mr. Botts? Go ahead, Ms. Liu.

12 MS. LIU: Good morning, Mr. Botts.

13 MR. BOTTS: Good morning.

14 MS. LIU: In your testimony, you

15 mentioned that these projects only weigh

16 implementation, funding, and final specifications,

17 and relevant permits. Do you have any sort of

18 projected timetable on when any of this might

19 happen?

20 MR. BOTTS: At this point, I would say

21 we do not have a specific timetable. We are in

22 conversations with various parties, including, in

23 one case, Friends of the Chicago River as a

24 potential partner, and a couple of funders. But the

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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1 bottom line is that both of these projects depend on

2 the public sector approval in order to go forward.

3 So at the moment, we consider both

4 of these projects to -- we would say poised on the

5 drawing board, as it were. So they could be started

6 at any time. We hope to, but that depends on the

7 actions of other parties. Of course we don’t own

8 the land in either case.

9 MS. LIU: Thank you.

10 MS. TIPSORD: Anything further? Thank

11 you very much. We appreciate your testimony.

12 MR. BOTTS: Thank you.

13 MS. TIPSORD: And with that, we’re

14 ready to move on to Dave Thomas. Could we have the

15 witness sworn in, please?

16 (Witness sworn.)

17 MS. TIPSORD: And do we have a copy of

18 his testimony to mark as an exhibit?

19 MS. DEXTER: I didn’t know that was my

20 job.

21 MR. ETTINGER: No, we don’t. We can

22 later.

23 MS. TIPSORD: Okay. As we did

24 yesterday, we’ll mark it as an exhibit -- if there’s

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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Page 19

1 coming -- going up the Cal Sag Channel. So it was

2 on the south side of the channel, and it could have

3 been about midway between where the Little Calumet

4 comes in and the juncture with the Sanitary and Ship

5 Canal. Somewhere along that shoreline.

6 I thought I actually had a picture

7 of the vegetation, but it didn’t show up. I mean, I

8 have a picture of some of the shoreline vegetation,

9 but the aquatic vegetation didn’t show up in the

10 picture.

11 MR. ANDES: Can we get copies of the

12 notes and pictures?

13 MR. ETTINGER: Sure.

14 MR. ANDES: Thank you.

15 MR. ETTINGER: We will attach it to

16 our final comments, among other things.

17 MR. ANDES: We’d like to see them

18 before that.

19 MR. ETTINGER: You may.

20 MR. ANDES: Thank you. Are you aware

21 that debris and log jams in the CAWS currently have

22 to be removed by the District in order to maintain

23 free-flowing water in the event of a storm?

24 MR. THOMAS: I would assume the

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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Page 34

1 in any detail the particular sediment

2 characteristics in the CAWS in terms of what that

3 would tell you about the best sampling technique.

4 Am I correct? You haven’t looked at the sediment

5 characteristics in detail?

6 MR. THOMAS: Well, the sediment

7 characteristics wouldn’t tell you that much about

8 the best technique. If it’s a soft bottom, the

9 PONAR will work. If you’ve got sticks or debris in

10 the bottom or gravel or rock, it’s not going to be

11 very effective. And I’ve used PONAR a lot in those

12 situations in which it just doesn’t close.

13 For it to work, you need to get a

14 good grab of the bottom sediment and be able to

15 basically bring it up in tact. And if you have

16 things that interfere with that, it’s not going to

17 work very well. So it’s appropriate where you have

18 softer bottoms where it’s been used, but there are

19 other areas where it wouldn’t be.

20 MS. FRANZETTI: Mr. Andes, if I may?

21 MR ANDES: Go ahead.

22 MS. FRANZETTI: Susan Franzetti for

23 Midwest Gen. When did you do your -- when were you

24 involved in this work on the Kaskaskia River?

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292



Page 35

1 MR. THOMAS: Way back in ancient

2 times. In the ‘60s.

3 MS. FRANZETTI: In the 19605?

4 MR. THOMAS: In the ‘60s, yes.

5 MS. FRANZETTI: Have you been involved

6 in any similar work since?

7 MR. THOMAS: I’ve actually been back

S on the Kaskaskia in more recent years with the

9 Department of Natural Resources and the Illinois EPA

10 as part of their basin surveys.

11 MS. FRANZETTI: But did you do this

12 kind of work you’re talking about?

13 MR. THOMAS: IEPA was using I think

14 benthic samplers for getting bottom sediment and.

15 invertebrates. I wasn’t involved with their

16 sampling. I was involved with the electrofishing

17 that DNR was doing and also the seining of fish. So

18 no, I was not using this particular sampling gear

19 for invertebrates, if that’s what you’re asking.

20 MS. FRANZETTI: Yes, that’s what I’m

21 trying to understand. So this drift net method was

22 not used at that time?

23 MR. THOMAS: That’s correct.

24 MS. FRANZETTI: And did I understand

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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Page 37

1 MR. ANDES: Let’s move on to the next

2 question. On Page 3, you raise questions regarding

3 fish species sampling based on collections of fish

4 during rotenone events. Do you know what years and

5 whose fish data was reported in CDM 2007?

6 MR. THOMAS: I believe that was the

7 District’s data reported by Dennison. I think it’s

8 from 1997 to 1996.

9 MS. TIPSORD: And for the record, CDM

10 2007, that is the UAA’s Attachment B to the

11 proposal.

12 MR. ANDES: Are you aware of more

13 recent fish collections done by the District and

14 LimnoTech that are in the record and were considered

15 in the District’s proposal?

16 MR. THOMAS: Yeah. I’ve looked at

17 the -- well, I’ve looked at what’s reported in the

18 LimnoTech reports. If there are other reports, I

19 haven’t seen those.

20 MR. ANDES: How many small mouth bass

21 were counted in the Chicago Sanitary and Ship Canal

22 dumpsters after the December 2009 rotenone event

23 according to the IDNR public comments?

24 MR. THOMAS: I looked at their
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Page 38

1 testimony. They had none reported by the Corps,

2 although they did have channel catfish and walleye

3 and small mouth buffalo, but the DNR biologist did

4 report small mouth bass. That’s in table one in

5 their testimony.

6 MS. TIPSORD: And for the record,

7 that’s public comment 505, and it’s a comment versus

8 testimony.

9 MR. THOMAS: Oh, okay. I’m sorry.

10 MR. ANDES: So they just -- so table

11 one indicates that they check the box that it was

12 there, but --

13 MR. THOMAS: They saw it, but there

14 were no numbers. So that just means they observed

15 it in the -- I assume it means they observed it in

16 the samples, or their biologists observed it maybe

17 in the river when the fish were being collected, but

18 it did not show up in the numbers reported.

19 MR. ANDES: So perhaps they think they

20 saw one going, but when they actually collected the

21 fish and counted them in the dumpsters, they found

22 no small mouth bass?

23 MR. THOMAS: Well, I would say -- they

24 know small mouth bass, so I don’t think their

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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Page 42

1 dissolved oxygen, DO. Have you reviewed the DO data

2 that the District has collected over the last

3 12 years to assess current conditions and determine

4 whether those conditions are suitable for early life

5 stages of fish species?

6 MR. THOMAS: I’ve seen some of the

7 district’s DO data, but I have not done a full

8 evaluation of the data. I’ve looked more from

9 the -- what’s there now -- what are the fish

10 population, rather than looking at it from the DO

11 levels that were there at various stations.

12 MR. ANDES: And so am I correct that

13 you also haven’t looked at -- or analyzed the impact

14 that drops in DO during wet weather would have on

15 fish productivity.

16 MR. THOMAS: Well, it’s interesting

17 you mention fish productivity. If you mean fish

18 productivity, that would mean you’re looking at low

19 DO during the spawning season or something. Was

20 that the intent --

21 MR. ANDES: I think I’m talking not in

22 the technical term.

23 MR. THOMAS: More like fish

24 populations?
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1 terms of improving water quality. I guess the first

2 question would be: Have you looked at this

3 reference particularly to the specific changes in DO

4 standards that IEPA has proposed?

5 MR. THOMAS: No, I have not looked at

6 specifically, from a regulatory view, if it was this

7 much or that much over time in that detail. Only

8 that if you do things to improve the water quality,

9 it’s going to help.

10 And it has helped over the last

11 30 years. I mean, the DistrictTs own data show the

12 positive effects of improving water quality in the

13 system. I mean, you’ve got years of documentation

14 that you’ve been successful in the things you’ve

15 done on the system. I have no reason to think that

16 we’ve reached an end point.

17 MR. ANDES: And the fish community

18 that has thrived is a primary tolerant and

19 intermediately tolerant community, correct?

20 MR. THOMAS: It’s primarily that,

21 correct.

22 MR. ANDES: What effect will the

23 electric field barrier have on fish migration?

24 MR. THOMAS: Well, it’s designed to
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1 keep fish from moving through that system, either

2 upstream or downstream, although it’s harder to

3 prevent downstream. If you shock something, they’re

4 just going to drift on through. So whether it kills

5 them or not, I don’t know.

6 Obviously there wasn’t a natural

7 migration through that system. Those two waterways

8 were originally separated, and so we’ve created

9 now -- so there wasn’t any natural migration of fish

10 through that area, but obviously now fish can move

11 through that area. So you would be -- and I think

12 maybe the point of your question is it will be more

13 difficult for anything downstream to move through

14 that barrier to re-inhabit upstream areas.

15 MR. ANDES: Thank you. Let’s go on to

16 the next question. On Page 4, you state that SEPA

17 stations attract fish due to lower DO. In addition

18 to DO, do they also --

19 MR. THOMAS: That should be higher DO.

20 MR. ANDES: Yes, yes. In addition to

21 DO, do the SEPA stations also provide unique

22 habitats with the submerged weirs, boulders, and

23 shallows?

24 MR. THOMAS: Well, and I -- there’s no
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1 doubt there’s a combination of higher DO flow and

2 other habitat features created by the SEPA stations

3 that are attractive to fish.

4 MR. ANDES: And you haven’t really

5 analyzed the relative significance of those factors

6 in terms of is it more that it’s providing habitat

7 or providing higher DO. Am I right?

8 MR. THOMAS: Well, again, I was basing

9 it on the Dennison report, which is Attachment M-3.

10 I think it’s Exhibit 179. Is that correct?

11 MS. TIPSORD: I think so, yes. Let me

12 double check.

13 MR. THOMAS: In which they -- he

14 states that the higher DO is -- he says small mouth

15 bass, large mouth bass, and channel catfish are

16 attracted to the higher DO waters of the SEPA

17 stations.

18 MS. TIPSORD: Actually, it’s not 179.

19 179 was Mr. Mackey.

20 MR. THOMAS: Was this Attachment M-3

21 to his? Was it an attachment to him or not?

22 MS. TIPSORD: Well, you said Dennison.

23 MR. THOMAS: Yes, it’s the

24 research -- report number 98-10. Dennison was one
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1 of the authors, but it’s the District’s report.

2 MS. TIPSORD: Attached to Mr. Mackey’s

3 testimony?

4 MR. THOMAS: I believe so, yes.

5 MR. ANDES: So obviously without

6 taking anything away from the final work done by

7 Dr. Dennison, while the higher DO could be an

8 attractive factor, you’re saying that -- you’re

9 agreeing that the habitat provided could also be

10 significant for the fish, and you haven’t looked at

11 the relative roles of those two factors?

12 MR. THOMAS: No. And I think this

13 is -- I think this is what Mr. Smoger was testifying

14 to yesterday, that some of these things work

15 together. So you have habitat features and water

16 quality features, and their working together is part

17 of the overall environment that could be attractive

18 or unattractive to fish.

19 MR. ANDES: And in providing these

20 artificial devices to the SEPA stations, you’re

21 saying?

22 MR. THOMAS: Mm- hmm.

23 MR. ANDES: Let’s move on to question

24 ten. On Page 5, you state, “The channel catfish
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Page 52

1 to what the Water Reclamation District would do and

2 the effect on the changes of standards, which I

3 don’t think he’s qualified to make. But you’ve got

4 whatever you need.

5 MR. THOMAS: Just to be clear, if

6 that’s what you -- I was just answering that I

7 understand that there are wet weather conditions,

8 and that they can lead to lower DO.

9 MR. ANDES: Thank you.

10 MR. THOMAS: That’s all I was --

11 MR. ETTINGER: Well, that’s true. But

12 you’re not testifying as to what the Water

13 Reclamation District would do as to a change in the

14 standards.

15 MR. THOMAS: No.

16 MR. ETTINGER: Thank you.

17 MR. ANDES: I don’t think we’re asking

18 him to either.

19 Let’s move on to the next

20 question. On Page 6, you question the conclusion of

21 Jennifer Wasik’s testimony that the CAWS habitat

22 cannot become conducive to spawning, and you state

23 that LimnoTech did not reach that same conclusion.

24 Didn’t the LimnoTech report conclude that habitat is
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Page 53

1 the primary limiting factor with regards to the

2 health of the fish population in the CAWS?

3 MR. THOMAS: Well, one, I don’t think

4 they used the term “health of fish population.

5 MR. ANDES: Well, they used a fish

6 metric.

7 MR. THOMAS: Yes. They were -- what

8 they did was they demonstrated that six key habitat

9 variables were most strongly correlated with the

10 combined fish metrics, but they did not comment on

ii the health of the fish population.

12 MS. TIPSORD: And just to be clear,

13 we’re talking about Ms. Wasiks testimony, which was

14 entered as Exhibit 431, correct, her most recent

15 testimony?

16 MR. ANDES: Yes.

17 MS. TIPSORD: Since there’s several of

18 them out there, I think we definitely need to

19 specify.

20 MR. ANDES: Was it part of the purpose

21 of the LimnoTech report to determine the biological

22 relationship between habitat and spawning?

23 MR. THOMAS: I don’t believe that was.

24 Nothing I saw indicated that.
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Page 56

1 report. It was an issue in Scudder Mackey’s

2 testimony where he -- his testimony was consistent

3 with her conclusion.

4 MR. THOMAS: But she was testifying, I

5 believe, that the CANS habitat cannot become

6 conducive to spawning, and I thought he -- from what

7 you just read and what I remember, he was talking

8 about existing conditions. Was he talking about

9 that it couldn’t be made conducive?

10 MR. ANDES: Well, I won’t state his

11 conclusions, but that was my understanding. But the

12 testimony can stand for itself. And if you haven’t

13 reviewed it in detail, that’s fine we can move on.

14 MR. ETTINGER: And are we talking

15 about areas that can be connected to the CANS, like

16 the north branch of the Chicago area if they took

17 the dam out, or are you talking about spawning areas

18 within the CAWS?

19 MR. ANDES: I’m not going to try to

20 re-summarize Dr. Mackey’s testimony. It’s all in

21 the record.

22 MR. THOMAS: Well, let me put it this

23 way to answer that question: I don’t know whether

24 it’s consistent, but I would disagree with the

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292
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Page 61

1 MR. ANDES: The spawning might be

2 occurring in other areas?

3 MR. THOMAS: All I’m saying is in the

4 area that they did the rotenone collection, it might

5 have been outside the -- it probably was still

6 within the CAWS somewhere, but it might not have

7 been necessarily in that section of the CAWS that

8 they rotenone.

9 MR. ANDES: Now, I was actually asking

10 not about the rotenone event, but about the CAWS

11 fish data collected by the District elsewhere. To

12 the extent we find substantial populations of

13 channel catfish in those sampling events, you would

14 think, in fact, those are probably under estimates,

15 and we would probably find more channel catfish if

16 you, sort of, found the universe of channel catfish?

17 MR. THOMAS: Probably, yeah.

18 MR. ANDES: Let1s move on to the next

19 question, number 13. On Page 7 you claim that two

20 intolerant species that should be held most by an

21 improvement in water quality are small mouth bass

22 and rock bass. Are you aware that in Ms. Wasikis

23 testimony, which you state did not mention rock

24 bass, you pointed out that over seven years of fish
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Page 62

1 collection at 34 CAWS monitoring stations, the total

2 of 143 rock bass and 241 small mouth bass were

3 collected?

4 MR. THOMAS: Yeah. And I -- the

5 statement says -- which I stated did not mention

6 rock bass. I think what I was referring to in my

7 testimony is I don’t think she listed it as one of

8 the sensitive -- more intolerant species. I wasn’t

9 trying to refer that she didn’t reference rock bass

10 at all.

11 MR. ANDES: Okay.

12 MR. THOMAS: Just for clarification.

13 MR. ANDES: Do those numbers indicate

14 those are species that are commonly found in this

15 system?

16 MR. THOMAS: Well, I would say they’re

17 certainly not uncommon. They’re in the system, but

18 not in abundance.

19 MR. ANDES: What percentage of the

20 total fish collected are they?

21 MR. THOMAS: According to the

22 LimnoTech data, small mouth bass rank -- well, this

23 is difficult, because the data that at least I saw

24 in their reports gave occurrences -- how many times

L.A. COURT REPORTERS, LLC (312) 419-9292



M
‘J

J
M

M
H

H
H

H
H

H
H

H
H

H
W

i-
J

H
Q

CX
)

O
i

U
]

W
)

H
0

o
i

U
i

W
M

H

J
j
-

c-i
-

ç
t

H
-

(Q
H

-
0

CD
Q

0
0

CD
P)

•
0

H
-

CD
0

J
H

-
l-

CD
CD

c-i
-

‘T
l

H
0

<
11

1)
LQ

d
CD

CD
CD

CD
CD

iJ
C

l
•

H
CD

CD
CD

c-i
-

c-i
-

CD
c-i

-
CD

CD
C)

CD
CD

CD
H

h
c-i

-
c-i

-
I
J

i-
l-

h
-<

H
-

c-i
-

H
H

C
l

c-
i

—
.1

-<
c-i

-
CD

c-i
-

Pi
CD

0
CD

H
H

-
c-i

-
Q

<
c-i

-
h’

H
H

CD
0

J
JJ

CD
o

c-i
-

c-i
-

0
H

-
CD

Pi
C

)
0

H
3

c-i
-

ci-
0

C)
‘-<

0
3

c-i
-

))
i

F-
H

c-i
-

H
-

•
H

-
H

-
CD

CD
CD

CD
C

l
H

-
CD

0
0

ci-
-

0
CD

d
H

-
CD

CD
P)

D
CD

CD
CD

3
CD

3
3

C)
H

-
CD

c-i
-

CD
LQ

><
I-

CD
I-

—
0

c-i
-

c-i
-

0
CD

CD
H

C)
C)

c-i
-

)J
C)

0
H

P
H

-
H

-
3

U
c-i

-
H

-
c-i

-
CD

CD
)J

PJ
H

C)
CD

M
i

CD
C

l
I-

H
-

CD
C)

C
l

Z
H

CD
0

-<
0

CD
M

i
c-i

-
Q

CD
Z

H
-

H
-

U
H

-
C

)
J

C
1

C
l

CD
3

L
)

CD
CD

3
H

-
tj

•
3

CD
CD

l-
3

-
o

CD
C

l
CD

3
c-i

-
CD

CD
0

<1
11

CD
LQ

CD
h

c-i
-

CD
-

C
l

J
CD

C)
C)

F
H

H
CD

0
Pi

0
i

M
Pi

c-i
-

H
-

0
CD

C)
c-i

-
c-i

-
—

J
Z

C)
H

-
0

PJ
c-i

-
c-i

-
H

-
M

i
3

0
c-i

-
—

CD
H

C)
h

c-i
-

0
H

-
C)

I-
CD

p.
0

1’
i

CD
H

c-
i

c-i
-

CD
H

-
3

C)
H

H
-

c-i
-

h-
c-i

-
-<

CD
C

l
H

-
Cl

)
M

i
H

3
CD

<
CD

CD
c-i

-
0

•
•

Pi
CD

)J
F1j

CD
c-i

-
M

i
C)

CD
CD

CD
3

p-)
c-i

-
CD

H
<

Pi
C)

0
I-

‘d
0

0
0

0
H

-
I-

c-i
-

0
CD

o
CD

CD
I
I

c-i
-

0
0

c-i
-

I-
0

CD
CD

CD
CD

c-i
-

c-i
-

•
3

L
-

H
C

l
H

-
3

P)
CD

h
CD

l-
-

L
i

0
M

i
CD

CD
•

0
Pi

PJ
Pi

M
i

‘<
c-i

-
pi

c-
i

f
l

c-i
-

9)
c-i

-
H

-
F-

CD
3

c-i
-

CD
c-i

-
CD

H
-

H
-

—
H

-
CD

3
CD

•
c-i

-
CD

CD
CD

3
c-i

-
CD

3
CD

C
l

C
l

CD
H

H
H

M
i

I-
H

-
Y’

0
CD

CD
H

-
9)

c-i
-

H
CD

H
-

3
c-i

-
-Q

C
l

3
P

9)
c-i

-
c-i

-
0

CD
F-

9)
D

’
c-i

-
‘J

CD
d

C)
0

3
i—

s
H

0
CD

9)
9)

c-i
-

0
CD

0
t’

J
H

d
CD

c-i
-

c-i
-

CD
CD

H
-

c-i
-

0
CD

9)
0

C)
3

H
CD

H
d

c-i
-

CD
9)

M
i

CD
H

-
H

-
—

I
-

9)
H

-
F

-
H

9)
I-

k
<

H
-

9)
CD

CD
H

-
I

3
’

c-i
-

H
ci-

C
)

9)
H

I-
c-i

-
-

9)
<

I-
H

CD
<

9)
—

9)
k
<

c-i
-

H
-

CD
0

H
-

0
CD

H
CD

CD
H

c-i
-

CD
3

H
c-i

-
H

-
i

M
i

c-i
-

CD
CD

H
I-

C
l

c-i
-

I-
i

C)
C)

CD
0

0
c-i

-
c-

i-
C

l
CD

H
-

H
-

CD
CD

c-i
-

3’
-<

CD
0

‘
)

H
-

3
’

CD
I

H
3

I-
H

-
CD

c-
i-

CD
H

-
3

CD
CD

CD
CD

‘-
<

C)
CD

H
0

CD
3

k
<

3
’

H
-

3
9)

C
l

C)
CD

H
-

CD
9)

3
d

CD
H

-
H

H
-

J
M

i
H

-
CD

CD
9)

c-i
-

c-i
-

ci-
3

i
H

-
H

-
CD

CD
9)

CD
1

CD
H

-
c-i

-
c-i

-
H

-
<

CD
><

F-
C

l
9)

CD
CD

H
-

c-i
-

3
0

0
c-i

-
CD

c-i
-

CD
CD

0
c-i

-
CD

3’
0

CD
9)

CD
CD

M
i

c-i
-

—
C3

’



‘J
M

t’
J

[‘
J

‘J
H

H
H

H
H

H
H

H
H

H
W

M
H

0
)

CX
)

-
C

i
U

i
W

tJ
H

0
U

i
CD

J
C

i
U

i
W

tJ
H

P
-

CD
C)

U)
Ft

)J
F

t
-

M
i

h
F

t
Pi

H
-

F
t

p
H

‘t
i

‘-
<

H
CD

P
CD

C)
H

-
CD

CD
M

i
CD

Pi
U)

)J
CD

)
l-

U)
CD

F
t

F
t

M
i

CD
F

t
•

M
i

C)
3

F
t

ç-
t

0
F

t
F

t
CD

CD
M

i
CD

CD
H

-
CD

—
D

h
()

J
h’

CD
F

t
H

J-
CD

CD
Q

.
(-Q

U)
0

CD
<

F-
’

CD
II

F
-

1
C

)
CD

U)
U)

0
CD

I-
I-

0
H

CD
CD

0
H

o
3

F
t

CD
H

-
U

)
‘-

<
F

t
F

t
M

i
0

-
CD

CD
H

-
C)

CD
F

t
Q

<
ç-

t
U)

‘d
I

CD
F

t
CD

1
0

p
i

H
-

CU
I

U)
U)

U)
U)

F
-

1
H

-
3

)
F

t
H

-
H

U)
1

CD
CD

H
P

F
t

CD
M

i
CD

CD
F

t
<

0
‘-

<
CD

0
M

i
J

CD
C

l
F

t
CD

H
U)

CD
P.1

0
CD

C))
H

-
C))

M
i

I-
3

I-
3

C)
C

l
•

-
CD

F
t

o
CU

CD
H

‘d
F

t
C

l
0

U)
CD

0
“<

3
1Q

CD
H

-
Cl

)
CD

H
-

CD
C

l
CD

0
F

j
J

I-
j

C)
I

CD
3

i
F

t
0

H
-

I-
C)

U)
CD

I

CD
3

CD
C))

CD
d

F
t

F
t

H
Q

rj
0

0
U)

Cl
i

C)
F

t
H

-
CD

•
F

t
0

k
<

J
Cl

i
H

t’
j

t’i
X

U)
H

3
<

F
t

H
-

H
-

0
‘t

i
Q)

F
t

0
Cl

)
J)

’
Cl

)
H

-
CD

C!
)

CD
<

CD
H

CD
F

t
H

-
Q

U
)

.•
U

)
.•

U
)

3
‘.<

F
t

0
F

t
CD

<
CD

U)
-

0
•
•

•
•

CD
0

J
M

i
0

P1
0

U)
3

M
i

CD
CD

Cm
0

M
i

U)
C!

)
‘-<

H
-

Cl
)

F
t

Cl
)

H
-

)D
H

F
t

M
i

CD
I-

<
0

0
I-

<
U)

Q
Q

H
-

0
Cl

i
CD

)
U

CD
CD

H
C

)
CD

Cl
i

d
H

J
Cl

)
CD

C)
3

l-
C)

h
CU

C)
I

U)
CD

F
t

0
H

H
-

c-
t

H
C

l
CD

Cl
i

CD
Cl)

J
•

p
i

h’
P1

0
<

Cli
U)

0
H

-
CD

C
l

Cli
F

t
•

‘d
CD

-
H

3
U)

Cli
0

0
U)

Q
c—

I-
Q

M
i

CD
CD

‘-<
•

CD
F

t

H1
U)

Cl)
H

-
CD

U)
C)

H
0

1
H

‘-
<

[‘
3

F
t

3
H

-
U)

CD
CD

l-
U)

F
t

H
H

-
Z

C
l

F
t

C
Cli

0
U)

F
t

—
pl

M
i

F
t

Cl
i

-
F

t
CT

)
H

0
C)

I-
-

U)
CD

H
-

CD
Cli

Cli
‘-<

Cli
F

t
Cli

F
t

‘<
U)

0
U)

0
H

C)
C

l
0

1-1
F

t
CD

0
l-

-
U)

0
H

-
H

U)
H

-
CD

CD
l-’

‘d
CD

0
F-

’
U)

0
CD

0
M

i
CD

F-
l

H
-

0
H

-
F

Cl)
U)

M
i

U)
M

i
C)

L
Q

U)
F

t
F

t
H

-
CD

CD
CD

CD
CD

II
U)

H
-

CD
CD

H
-

—
3

CD
C

l
I-

F
t

H
-

U)
H

-
F

t
U)

0
F

t
[‘

3
CD

CD
CD

0
H

-
M

i
F

t
H

Cl
)

3
CD

C)
F

’
M

i
H

CD
‘-C

l
F

t
F

t
I-

H
-

0
Cl

i
CD

CD
Cli

Cl’
CD

Cl)
h

3
Cli

U)
CD

F
t

CD
0



Page 65

1 the river becomes a little more natural.

2 MR. ANDES: Let’s move on to the next

3 question.

4 MS. FRANZETTI: Mr. Andes, I just want

5 to follow-up.

6 MR. ANDES: Go ahead.

7 MS. FRANZETTI: Mr. Thomas, am I

8 understanding correctly what you’re understanding is

9 what you saw in the fish data was that the quality

10 of the fish community was poor in the area of the

11 dams?

12 MR. THOMAS: I don’t know if you’d use

13 poor. It was less diverse. It did not have some of

14 the more what you might call sensitive river fish

15 that you would find farther upstream in the pool.

16 In other words, you had more of a reservoir type

17 habitat, so some of the more truly rivering fish

18 that often are associated with some current and that

19 tend to be lacking in those areas near the damn.

20 MR. ETTINGER: Ms. Franzetti asked you

21 about the vicinity of the dam. Do you mean above

22 the dam?

23 MR. THOMAS: Just above the dam. Not

24 below it.
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1 MR. ETTINGER: It’s not the distance

2 from the dam that’s important.

3 MR. THOMAS: Right.

4 MR. ETTINGER: It’s whether you’re

5 above the dam or below the dam?

6 MR. THOMAS: Above the dam in the

7 impounded waters.

8 MS. FRANZETTI: Right. You’re talking

9 about -- I’m sorry. Just so it’s clear, I think you

10 used the phrase “near the dams.”

11 MR. THOMAS: Yeah, and I should be

12 more accurate. Above the dam.

13 MS. FRANZETTI: You’re talking about

14 impounded --

15 MR. THOMAS: Impounded waters above

16 the dams.

17 MS. FRANZETTI: Where you don’t tend

18 to have any free-flowing waters?

19 MR. THOMAS: There’s flow, but it’s --

20 right.

21 MS. WILLIAMS: I would like to ask a

22 follow-up too. I just want to brush out a little

23 bit what you were saying about comparing the CAWS to

24 the other Illinois River impounded areas. Did you
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1 specifically look at the comparison between the

2 Dresden Island pools and the pools farther down the

3 Illinois River? Can you comment on that at all?

4 MR. THOMAS: Yeah, and I can’t

5 remember if I testified on that previously or not.

6 But actually, the populations in the Dresden Island

7 Pool were actually better than they were down in the

8 Marseilles Pool or the Starved Rock Pool. This is

9 based on the Natural History Survey random

10 electrofishing data in those pools.

11 I suspect one of the reasons might

12 be there’s actually a good macrophyte population in

13 the Dresden Island Pool, which is absent down in

14 some of these other poois, or much reduced down

15 there.

16 MS. WILLIAMS: Thank you.

17 MS. FRANZETTI: Dr. Thomas, can you be

18 a little bit more specific? When you say the

19 Dresden Island Pool, is that fish data primarily

20 drawn below the 1-55 bridge portion of the pool?

21 MR. THOMAS: I don’t think it was. I

22 think it included both below and above, but I’d have

23 to recheck. It’s been a while since I’ve looked at

24 those datas. I’d hate to say for the record and not
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1 be accurate on that. lTd have to check to see where

2 those were from.

3 MS. FRANZETTI: Okay.

4 MR. ANDES: ITm going to save everyone

5 a lot of time, because a significant number of the

6 issues in our next questions I believe have been

7 covered, so T’m going to skip 15, 16, 17 -- let me

8 go to 17 quickly. This concerns the floating beds

9 of vegetation in the Chicago River.

10 I had asked the question earlier

11 about the fish motels and the floating pods, and I’m

12 not sure if this is duplicative or if we’re -- if

13 you were mentioning something different than the

14 floating pods when here you talk about the floating

15 beds of vegetation, so maybe you can clarify that

16 and tell us what you know about those projects.

17 MR. THOMAS: I’m not sure where this

18 is in --

19 MR. ANDES: You mention it on Page 7

20 of your testimony.

21 MR. THOMAS: Yeah, I don’t know if the

22 numbering on my testimony is the same. Is that

23 under --

24 MR. ANDES: At the bottom of -- it’s
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1 not numbered. I counted it as Page 7.

2 MR. THOMAS: I see. Is this the --

3 MR. ANDES: It’s under Paragraph 9.

4 MR. THOMAS: “Some of these

5 improvements could include creating sand and

6 gravel.” That sentence?

7 MR. ANDES: Right. And it says --

8 yes, “Creating floating beds of vegetation, such has

9 been done to a limited degree in the Chicago River.”

10 MR. THOMAS: Right.

11 MR. ANDES: And I wasn’t sure what --

12 is that the floating pods? Is that something

13 different? What’s your --

14 MR. THOMAS: Well, it could be

15 something which we referenced earlier in the Habitat

16 Improvement Report. They had more extensive

17 floating beds of vegetation that could be used.

18 MR. ANDES: But you’re not aware of

19 any details on these projects, the current

20 condition, benefits, anything else?

21 MR. THOMAS: No, other than they’re

22 relatively small, at least the one I’m familiar with

23 in the Chicago River itself. I’m not familiar with

24 the one in the -- what’s the other one? The north
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Page 72

1 MR. THOMAS: I don’t remember reading

2 about the constraints on it. I mean, I have looked

3 through the report, but to ask me if I remember, I

4 don’t remember them talking about -- obviously there

5 are -- there’s some obvious constraints probably.

6 mean, you won’t dynamite the walls and blow up

7 things probably.

8 MR. ANDES: So that would be a

9 problem?

10 MR. THOMAS: It could be I guess.

11 MR. ETTINGER: Depends on what part.

12 MR. ANDES: Well, let’s move on to

13 Question 22. Although earlier it was stated that

14 you weren’t the regulatory expert, you did express

15 concerns about the wet weather limited use in your

16 testimony on Page 8, including that the trigger for

17 wet weather events was quite low. Was that

18 statement based on some kind of analysis of what

19 level would be appropriate?

20 MR. THOMAS: No.

21 MR. ANDES: Did you review the

22 District’s justification for the triggers?

23 MR. THOMAS: No. I just -- it was

24 based on the fact that we were having a wet spring
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1 with an awful lot of rainfall events that were more

2 than a quarter of an inch. So I just got thinking,

3 if you’re using this spring as an example, you would

4 have had an awful lot of times in which the wet

5 weather trigger would have been -- it seems like the

6 system ought to be able to accommodate a

7 quarter-inch rainfall without necessarily entailing

8 a new limit set. So I just

9 MR. ANDES: But you donTt have any

10 technical basis for saying that?

11 MR. THOMAS: No, just common sense.

12 MR. ETTINGER: Well, basically it’s

13 based on your knowledge that a quarter-inch of rain

14 is not a whole lot?

15 MR. THOMAS: Yeah.

16 MR. ANDES: So you havenTt looked at

17 what the loadings -- wet weather loadings into the

18 CAWS are when therets a quarter-inch rainfall?

19 MR. THOMAS: No.

20 MR. ANDES: Thank you.

21 MS. WILLIAIVIS: Do you recall,

22 Dr. Thomas, how often quarter-inch rainfalls result

23 in CSO events?

24 MR. THOMAS: No.
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1 MR. ANDES: And you’re also aware that

2 under the wet weather limited use proposal, the wet

3 weather limited use would not be automatically

4 triggered by a quarter-inch rain event? There were

5 other conditions as well.

6 MR. THOMAS: Yeah, I think I remember

7 reading that or saying that.

8 MR. ANDES: Okay. That’s all I have.

9 MS. TIPSORD: Are there any other

10 questions for Dr. Thomas? You guys just didn’t want

11 Richard to be a hearing officer. Let’s go off the

12 record for just a second.

13 (Whereupon, a discussion was had

14 off the record.)

15 MS. TIPSORD: Let’s go back on the

16 record. I want to thank everyone, once again, for

17 your testimony, your professionalism, and your

18 cooperation. We will close the comment period in

19 sub docket C on October 3rd and allow for responses

20 to those comments by October 17th. These are

21 pre-first notice comments. And with that, I thank

22 you all, and we’re adjourned.

23

24
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1 STATE OF ILLINOIS
SS

2 COUNTY OF COOK

3

4

5 REBECCA A. GRAZIANO, being first

6 duly sworn on oath, says that she is a court

7 reporter doing business in the City of Chicago, that

8 she reported in shorthand the proceedings given at

9 the taking of said hearing, and that the foregoing

10 is a true and correct transcript of her shorthand

11 notes so taken as aforesaid, and contains all the

12 proceedings given at said hearing.

13

14

15

REBECCA A. GRAZIANO, CSR
16 Eight West Monroe Street, Suite 2007

Chicago, Illinois 60603
17 License No. : 084-004659

18

19 SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN TO
before me this ti1 day

20 of

___________

, A.D., 2011.

21
47

rSLNotary Public
NIcHOL4SAPEPO

22 NOTARY PUBLIC. STATE OF ILLINOISMY CO ISSION EXPIRES03/14/I5
23

24
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